
January 19th, 2021 
 
Dear ND House Human Services Committee Members, 

I am writing this morning to urge you to support and pass: 

 HB 1307 that would enact a law that prohibits places of public accommodation from refusing 
services, goods, or access to facilities to individuals who refuse vaccination. 

HB 1320 that would prohibit state and local government from mandating vaccination and would 
prohibit making the receipt of a vaccine a condition for entry, education, employment, or 
services. 

HB 1306 that would establish an interim committee to study the interrelationship between 
sudden infant death syndrome, vaccines, and autism spectrum disorder in children. 

  I am a retired pharmacist having worked 32 years in hospital, community, and compounding 
pharmacies. Having done so, I have been eyewitness to vaccine injury over the years and have 
grave concerns over the SARS-COV2 vaccine. New pharmaceutical drugs commonly take 7-8 
years to come on the market because of extensive animal and human trials done first to ensure 
safety of the drug and thereby ensure the pharmaceutical manufacturer will not face exorbitant 
damage liability.  However, as you likely know, vaccine manufacturers are exempt from damage 
liability. Though it is amazing that this vaccine has been formulated in a short amount of time, it 
has not passed the test of time and trials to determine safety.  I also oppose this vaccine 
because it is a mRNA vaccine with the possibility of being incorporated into one’s genetic code. 
Also, the use of cell lines from aborted babies is highly problematic for religious reasons.  

     Last September, I was sick with what appeared to be COVID and recovered without incident.  
I have had numerous bouts of influenza in my lifetime which were worse.  My observation has 
been that people with symptoms have not been treated adequately in the early stages of the 
disease, especially when complaining of shortness of breath. I know of MD’s who successfully 
treat people with Vitamin C, D, and Zn, Quercetin, HCQ or Ivermectin, and Budesonide for 
inhalation. These treatments were vilified by the powers that be who likely stood to benefit from 
the emergency authorization of the vaccines. Herd immunity will happen without vaccines.  The 
number of deaths due to COVID is dropping weekly.  I would encourage you to keep that 
statistic before you, and not the number of cases which is determined by a test with dubious 
false positives.  Also, the study of the 30 million people in Wuhan showed that there is not 
asymptomatic spread of the virus.   

     Finally, I believe that implementation of a laws to prevent people without the vaccine from 
enjoying their rights as citizens of the United States of America is unconstitutional.  For most, 
this disease is not worse than the common flu and draconian measures to attempt to vaccinate 
everyone with an untested vaccine is reckless and suspect. Thank you so much for your time 
and consideration of my concerns. 
Regards,  
 
Maureen Bratten 
827 19th St E 
Dickinson, ND 

https://ndlegis.gov/assembly/67-2021/bill-actions/ba1307.html
https://ndlegis.gov/assembly/67-2021/bill-actions/ba1320.html
https://ndlegis.gov/assembly/67-2021/bill-actions/ba1306.html

